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The Honourable Kevin Anderson MP 
Minister for Better Regulation and Innovation 

Ms Felicity Wilson MP 
Chair, Legislation Review Committee 
Parliament of New South Wales 
Macquarie Street 
SYDNEY NSW 2000 

DearMs�n tt�b 

Ref: DF19/014282 

Thank you for your letter of 21 August 2019 on behalf of the Legislation Review Committee 
(Committee) in relation to the Racing Legislation Amendment Bi/12019 (the Bill) and the Greyhound 
Racing Amendment {Transition Period) Regulation 2019 (the Amending Regulation). I 
acknowledge the matters raised by the Committee and have responded to each below. 

Amending Regulation 
The Amending Regulation commenced on 28 June 2019 and was repealed by the Greyhound 
Racing Regulation 2019 on 1 September 2019. As the Committee notes, the Amending Regulation 
amended savings and transitional clauses in the Greyhound Racing Act 2017 (the GR Act). I note 
that this is consistent with Parliament's acknowledgement of the need for flexibility in transitional 
arrangements, reflected in Schedule 4 of the GR Act, which provides for the making of Regulations 
that amend savings and transitional provisions. 

Racing Legislation Amendment Bill 2019 
The Bill was introduced to the Legislative Assembly on 7 August 2019 to, amongst other things, give 
effect to key recommendations in the Report on the Powers of Racing NSW over Unlicensed 
Persons (the Report) commissioned by the NSW Government and previously tabled in Parliament. 

The Bill was passed by the Parliament on 16 October 2019 without amendment. 

I note below the following in response to the matters raised by the Committee in relation to the Bill: 

Right to silence and right against self-incrimination 
While acknowledging that compulsion powers in the Bill support investigation into integrity matters, 
the Committee noted that these powers impact compelled individuals' right to silence and right 
against self-incrimination. 

I note that the Bill includes a number of safeguards to balance the potential for harm that may arise 
from requiring a compelled person to provide information and/or produce documents or things to 
special inquiries conducted by Racing NSW or Harness Racing NSW, including: 

Supreme Court oversight 
The use by racing controlling bodies of compulsion powers will be subject to authorisation by the 
Supreme Court. In seeking this authorisation, a racing controlling body must: 

• be reasonably satisfied that a person has relevant information and is unwilling to provide that

information to a special inquiry
• adequately demonstrate to the Court that there is a threat to the integrity of racing
• comply with legislated requirements in making each application.
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